Mr. John Francis Bandmaster Shawnee-Mission High School Merriam, Kansas

Dear Mr. Francis,

I am sending you a copy of the 1941 football schedule.

I spoke to Mr. Earl Falkenstien, the Financial Secretary of the Athletic Association regarding the possibility of your bringing your band down for a game this fall.

The Big Six Conference rule that band days can only be held at non-conference games and not Big Six contests, and all the remaining games on our schedule are Big Six contests. However, Mr. Falkenstien told me that if you cared to come to the Iowa State contest on October 25, he thought it could be arranged that they would admit your group for 25¢ per person on that day.

I would suggest that you write him early and he will make arrangements for handling your group.

It is always a pleasure for us to be able to cooperate with you and your school.

Very sincerely yours,